

Minutes of Parish Meeting held in the Village Institute

On Friday 7th December 2018-12-09

Apologies: Vanessa and Chris Leak, Wendy Hoare.

Present: Jim Brierley, Carol Brierley, Neale Thompson, Jo Gedling, Julia Waterman (in the chair), Sue Hird (Clerk).

Matters arising:

No letter has been sent to Norman regarding clearing the gullies, as they are clear at the moment. No reply to our request for the grant for a new Notice Board.

Parish Precept:

This has remained the same as last year at £2,200. It was decided to check if the insurance for the bus shelter was covered by the precept.

Parish Portal:

The Clerk informed the Meeting that Thornton Steward had successfully joined the Parish Portal, which gives us instant access to Highways, for reporting any issues with roads or lighting.

Registration of Village Green:

Having applied to have a part of the Village Green registered which was not registered before, the Meeting is waiting for a response which should come about mid January 2019.

Parish Communication Routes

There are 3 ways to find out what is happening in the Parish :- Notice Board, the Village web site and by email.

Steve Cole had got rid of the leaves on the Green, and approval was given for some sort of reimbursement, to be agreed later.

As there was no further business the Meeting was closed. The next Meeting is scheduled for **14th May 2019**